

# **Community Consultation Meeting**

## **Action List**

## **Binnaway**

Minute / Action Required	Directorate	Progress	Status
<b>Binnaway</b>			
<b>4 April 2023 – Round 2 2022/2023</b>			
<b>7. Piambra Road – Drainage Issues</b> <b>ACTION:</b> DTS to investigate the need for more signage along the road to make the public aware of the wash a-ways on the side of the road.	<b>DTS</b>	31.05.23 – extra signage has been installed along Piambra Road. No further action required.	Completed
<b>9. Budget</b> Jim Larkin asked about funding submission made in November 21 for the mowing of the Binnaway Showground and a new roof for the Tennis Club advising that no notification had been received on the outcome of the submission.  <b>ACTION:</b> DCCS to issue notifications to applicants after the Budget for 2023/24 has been adopted.	<b>DCCS</b>	21.06.23 – Letter Sent to Mr Larkin advising that the 2023/24 capital works program includes the Binnaway Tennis club renewal.	Completed
<b>14 Binnaway Sewerage Community Consultation Meeting 22 March 2023</b>  <b>ACTION:</b> DCCS to provide Mr Collier Binnaway sewerage costings.	<b>DCCS</b>	05.04.23 – DCCS supplied information via email. MWS followed up with additional costings via phone and email.	Completed
<b>15 Binnaway Hall not taking bookings</b>  <b>ACTION:</b> DTS to investigate options on making the hall available and to continue conversation with Sal Edwards.	<b>DTS</b>	31.05.23 – Council will enter into an agreement with Youth Group for them to have exclusive use of the hall. Inspection and handover of keys planned for 13 June 2023. No further action required.	Completed

Minute / Action Required	Directorate	Progress	Status
<b>Binnaway</b>			
<b>1 November 2021 – Round 1 2021/2022</b>			
<p><b>1. Stormwater drainage at Binnaway Showground</b> Request for an update on stormwater drainage off Cypress Street entering into the Binnaway Showground. The Mayor and Director Technical Services met on site approximately 12 months ago, and advised the problem was being investigated. Since then a survey has been completed.</p> <p>A/DTS advised the survey revealed an open drain will not be effective, and Council now looking at options for a pipeline. A/DTS requested an on-site inspection; to liaise with Jim Larkin after the meeting to make arrangements.</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> A/DTS to arrange for inspection of Binnaway Showground, in particular the areas affected by stormwater runoff.</p>	<p><b>TS</b></p>	<p>20.01.22 – DTS met with Jim Larkin on site. Design team have inspected and are developing a workable solution.</p> <p>01.03.22 – Design completed, works to be programmed.</p> <p>23.05.22 – Works not yet programmed. Subject to staff availability and weather, works to be completed by 30 June 2022.</p> <p>07.07.22 – Works not completed owing to other priorities and staff shortages.</p> <p>12.08.22 – Works to be scheduled in the next few months.</p> <p>05.01.23 – Works not yet scheduled owing to other priorities but will be programmed when resources permit.</p> <p>17.02.23 – Design team revisited the site to explore alternative solutions. This work will be programmed after completing higher priorities.</p> <p>08.03.23 – No further update.</p> <p>22.03.23 – Works to be programmed in the new financial year.</p> <p>18.07.23 – Design team exploring alternate options. Has been rescheduled due to competing priorities.</p> <p>30.08.23 – Exploration of alternative solutions is not completed due to other priorities.</p> <p>07.09.23 – Complete. Area has been inspected and detailed design works are not programmed for this financial year due to competing priorities</p>	<p>Completed</p>

Minute / Action Required	Directorate	Progress	Status
<b>Binnaway</b>			
<b>1 November 2021 – Round 1 2021/2022</b>			
<p><b>2. Mowing at Binnaway Showground</b>  Jim Larkin congratulated Council staff on their efforts in maintaining the Binnaway oval, footpaths, and street edges, and for the mowing that takes place at the Binnaway Showground. Normally there is one event per year at the Showground, but there has been eight (8) events held there in recent months. Due to the increased usage, Mr Larkin requested that more regular mowing at the Binnaway Showground be included in Council's works program.</p> <p>GM advised that budgetary impacts of extra mowing would need to be assessed, including what other services may need to be reduced.</p> <p>A/DTS advised that the Urban Services works schedules across the LGA are being reviewed.</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> A/DTS to review the schedule of works for Urban Services, and to consider including the Binnaway Showground and cemetery maintenance in the review.</p>	<b>TS</b>	<p>20.01.22 – DTS met with Jim Larkin on site. Manager Urban Services also met with Jim Larkin on site. Mr Larkin provided with costs to carry out extra mowing and advised that there is no budget to carry out the schedule requested. Recommended that a submission be made to the Annual Budget.</p> <p>01.03.22 – Submission received from Show Society for draft annual budget</p> <p>23.05.22 – No additional funding allocated for extra mowing in 2022/23 budget. Contractor engaged to carry out some extra mowing before the end of the financial year. MOU to be developed between Council and Showground to clarify expectations and responsibilities.</p> <p>07.07.22 – MOU to be developed. Service review being carried out for all mowing and slashing services.</p> <p>13.01.23 – There was a budget allocation in 2022/23 of \$6,265. Service level review underway, MoU to be finalised.</p> <p>17.02.23 – MOU to be finalised.</p> <p>08.03.23 – No further update.</p>	<p>In Progress</p>

Minute / Action Required	Directorate	Progress	Status
<b>Binnaway</b>			
<b>1 November 2021 – Round 1 2021/2022</b>			
<b>2. Mowing at Binnaway Showground (cont.)</b>	<b>TS</b>	22.03.23 – Short term licence agreement being prepared. Plan of management to go to April Council meeting for consideration. 01.06.23 – Plan of Management referred to Minister for approval to publicly exhibit. Short term licence agreement to be drafted by end of July. 18.07.23 – Work schedules under review. Short term agreement on track for end of July.	In Progress
<b>4 May 2021 – Round 2 2020/2021</b>			
<b>3. Wambelong Mayor’s Bushfire appeal trust. Was money earmarked for economic study donated?</b>  <b>ACTION:</b> DCCS to investigate and advise Malcolm Jones on status of funds.	<b>DCCS</b>	08.03.22 – funds are still available. No advice from Department. 18.01.23 – Council sent letter to Department of Primary Industries DOI regarding funds earmarked for study. 27.02.23 –DPI called to advise that letter had been received and they would be responding accordingly. 31.03.23 – No further response to date. 14.09.23 – Still no response from DPI.	In Progress

Minute / Action Required	Directorate	Progress	Status
<b>Binnaway</b>			
<b>4 May 2021 – Round 2 2020/2021</b>			
<b>3. Wambelong Mayor’s Bushfire appeal trust. Was money earmarked for economic study donated? (cont.)</b>	<b>DCCS</b>	are not programmed for this financial year due to competing priorities.	In Progress
<b>11. Binnaway Showground Runoff update request.</b> DTS advised that the survey is on the list to be conducted in the next few months.  <b>ACTION:</b> DTS to survey the drainage for the Binnaway Showground.	<b>DTS</b>	08.06.21 – Survey completed. Open cut drainage channel not practical. Other options to be investigated. 11.10.21 – Pipeline option is being investigated. 20.01.22 – See item 1 above. 07.09.23 – Complete. Area has been inspected and detailed design works are not programmed for this financial year due to competing priorities.	Completed
<b>19. Coonabarabran Skate Park has been named as one of the state’s biggest drug drop off points which presents safety concerns for children. Can we get some security cameras and better lighting at the site?</b>  <b>ACTION:</b> DCCS to identify for potential funding for Security cameras.	<b>DCCS</b>	Recent round of grant funding was not for this target. Project to be considered in next council community strategic plan and delivery program 07.07.22 – no funding has yet been available for this project. 31.01.23 – No funding available to date 31.03.23 – No funding available to date 21.06.23 – No funding available to date. 14.09.23 – No funding available to date.	In Progress

Minute / Action Required	Directorate	Progress	Status
<b>Binnaway</b>			
<b>13 November 2017 – Round 2 2017/2018</b>			
<p><b>14. Development Application – Pumphouse Campground</b> Residents enquired as to the progress of the Development Application for the Pumphouse Campground. Council advised that it hasn't started because Council still doesn't own the land.</p>	<p><b>TS</b></p>	<p>Previously reported: The process of acquiring land still in progress. Road gazettal process complete. Acquisition can now proceed and is underway. Surveying currently underway for acquisition purposes Update Scope of work for additional survey is being reviewed. The process of acquiring the land is progressing. Adjoining landowners have been notified in accordance with legal requirements. 11.10.21 – Legal process associated with acquisition is ongoing. 20.01.22 – Objections to road closure to be resolved. 01.03.22 – Meeting to be held with objectors. 23.05.22 – Objections resolved. Solicitors requested to complete road closure process. 07.07.22 – No further progress to report from solicitors 12.08.22 – Solicitors advise the process will take at least a further 6 months. 05.01.23 – no further update</p>	<p>In Progress</p>

Minute / Action Required	Directorate	Progress	Status
<b>Binnaway</b>			
<b>13 November 2017 – Round 2 2017/2018</b>			
<b>14. Development Application – Pumphouse Campground (cont.)</b>	<b>TS</b>	<p>08.03.23 - Advice to Council being finalised. Further Council report and Resolution then required to proceed to prepare and lodge with Crown Lands the formal Public Road Closure application attaching mandatory documents.</p> <p>31.05.23 – Report on proposed road closure went to May’s Council meeting.</p> <p>18.07.23 – Solicitors have been asked to prepare Road Closure Notice in the Government Gazette.</p> <p>13.09.23 - Consent of NSW Fisheries awaited (as adjoins Castlereagh River); Crown Land Council Public Road Closure form prepared – will be completed and collated when Fisheries consent provided; instructions to finalise survey plan (for registration) is deferred pending Crown Lands considering and determining the Road Closure Application.</p>	In Progress